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Career Development

Mr. Mike Harden, committee chair, called the meeting to order at 6:10 PM with introductions as there were many new members present this evening.
Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

After reviewing the minutes, a motion was made to approve the minutes as written.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Advisory Committee Business:

In the absence of Ms. Dedra Daehn, Director of Academic Services & Innovation, who oversees Advisory committees, Dean Howard spoke to the committee about the revised advisory handbook that has been uploaded to the Advisory Website.  She also explained Ms. Daehn’s plans of holding orientation for new committee members beginning with the next CGT meeting scheduled in the spring.  Ms. Daehn will ask the new members to arrive a few minutes prior to the advisory meeting so that she can conduct a brief orientation for them.  In the future, Ms. Daehn hopes to have the orientation available online so new members can go through the orientation prior to attending the first meeting.

Work Plan:

Dean Howard went over the 2011-2012 Work Plan briefly and the committee agreed that some of the dates will have to be revised.  Professor Plinz then followed the Work Plan items in explaining each work plan item in detail.  
Curriculum:

Professor Plinz reviewed the new programs that were launched this fall.  She also reviewed the new CGT courses that are now offered and mentioned that the department was amazed to see that these new courses filled up quickly without any marketing effort.  

Facilities & Equipment:

Professor Plinz explained the facilities renovation that will be done in December after winter break to accommodate ART/CGT’s Graphic Design classrooms in AA4.  Graphics Design will have their own classroom with work desks and a few computers. She also said a large 24 station MAC lab will be created in AA4-116 to increase open lab capacity and become more of a “creative design studio” for our students.    Windows open lab will move upstairs.
The presses have been removed and the bindery area will be cleaned out in December, 2011.  Professor Plinz also said her proposal for 44 new computer chairs was approved. Approval was also obtained for the purpose of new computer mice replacements for all our Mac labs (because the Apple mice are failing to function properly).
Instructional Quality & Effectiveness:

Professor Plinz went through the CGT program changes and the collaboration with the Art Department.  She showed the jointly developed “Master Rubric” and grading scale that will be used in all courses to improve grading consistency and clear expectations across the curriculum. The rubric integrates our program outcomes and course competencies to help us measure student progress and track assessment.
Professor Plinz also said CGT always has a need for businesses to host interns, field trips or come speak in classes.  She asked Advisory members if they would like to participate or teach portions of our new professional practices and portfolio classes.
CGT is also in need of a web design teacher for next quarter, and new member Don Elliot expressed interest in this teaching opportunity. Professor Plinz shared that over the past decade, many of our Advisory members have taught a class in their area of expertise, and this has allowed Advisory members to really understand our students, programs and facilities; a win-win solution that strengthens our connection between industry and education.
Marketing/Public Relations:

Professor Plinz showed the committee members the new banner ad displayed on the Clark homepage.  She showed how the banner ad links to the newly developed CGT web pages, then links to special online catalog pages.  She also showed the cover page of Connections publication with a photo of a CGT student in our Mac lab; the cover story highlighted how our CG Dept. and overall campus has to keep up with technology changes. The Marketing Dept. recently took new photos of our students, which were subsequently used on the website and print materials. She showed the Marketing Plan for this year and pointed out what has been accomplished and showed the external print ad that will be placed in The Columbian in December. Other ideas on advertising the CGT program to the community include: brochures, video clips, PR and additional external ads.
Next Meeting:

May 17, 2012 at 6:00 PM.
Meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM.
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